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Richard Ayala, Senior Planner .
City of Ontario/Planning Department City of Ontario

303 East “B” Street Planning Department
Ontario, CA 91764

RE: NOTICE OF PREPARATION OF AN AMENDMENT TO THE GUASTI PLAZA SPECIFIC
PLAN (GPSP 08-006) FOR THE CITY OF ONTARIO

Dear Mr. Ayala:
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the above-referenced project.

The County of San Bemardino Solid Waste Management Division is responsible for the management and
oversight of all County landfill and waste transfer operations. As such, we would request that the following
issues be addressed in the Guasti Plaza Specific Plan Amendment:

. The creation of a new waste stream with this development and its impact on existing landfill capacity and
traffic (Information provided should include waste generation pre and post construction, estimated
tonnage, existing approved tonnage at receiving landfili(s), potential increase in traffic at development
site [creation of new streets], traffic to the landfill itself, etc.);

. Requirements for handling recycling, construction and demolition debris (Information should include
existing recycling programs);
. Whether any hazardous waste will be generated, and, if so, types and quantities, including proposed

disposal method(s) (Information should address pre and post construction; i.e., will any hazardous
materials be used during demolition and/or construction and the types/quantities of hazardous waste
expected after project completion);

. Auvailability of commercial waste haulers and expected increases in traffic due to expanded hauler routes
to serve the proposed development.

Should you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact me at (909) 386-8763; by facsimile at
(909) 386-8964, by mail to the address listed above, or by e-mail to ehurse@swm.sbcounty.gov

Sincerely,

e
> UALAL

Erma J. Hurse, Senior Planner
Planning & Permitting Section

MARK H. UFFER
County Administrative Officer
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